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Good afternoon.
                 My name is Jeff Cordisco, I am one of the owners of C&D Underwater Maintenance, and the applicant for this activity permit. We
are a Connecticut based business. I have been contracted by several residents on Twin Lakes, to remove invasive aquatic plants and
decaying muck.
      
                  A little background on my company. I am one of three owners, we all met working as marine patrol officers for the DEEP on
Candlewood lake. I became a Firefighter in the City Of Bridgeport, where I currently work as a Captain. Carl is still a marine patrol officer on
Candlewood Lake and Dave is the current Chief of Police in Newtown Connecticut. We have been in business for 15 years, focusing on ECO
friendly NON herbicide methods for invasive aquatic plant removal. We have worked from Maine to Georgia for private citizens,
municipalities as well as for the state(s).

                  Attached you will find the initial application from your office. Also contained are e-mails from the residents granting me
permission to seek the permit on their behalf. Also contained is a map with the properties highlighted and a picture of the rake on the front
of my machine. 

                  I am NOT looking to dredge. As you can see from the rake on the machine, I can only remove invasive plant matter and decaying
muck. My goal is to provide a much needed service to the residents on Twin Lakes while preserving the ecology. All harvested weeds and
muck are removed from the watershed and disposed of off site. 

                  Please let me know the zoom meeting details so I can answer any further questions and provide clarity of my intentions, if
needed.

Thank you in advance
Jeff Cordisco














